BLACKSTONE CONSERVATION COMMISSION

MINUTES OF MEETING

APRIL 3, 2012

James Plasse, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Senior Center of the Town Hall.

Present Were: 



James Plasse


James Pitler



Maggie Plasse


Tamara Heiselmeyer

Absent Were:



Lisa Brita


Beverly Wilson

Ms. Plasse made a motion to approve the minutes of the February 21st meeting.  Mrs. Heiselmeyer seconded the motion.  The motion was approved by Unanimous Vote.

Thomas Holmes, 38 Federal Street, Blackstone, MA – Mr. Holmes was present at the hearing.  He indicated that all abutters were notified.  Mr. Holmes has an existing 12’x 21’ garage on his property that he would like to tear down, but first he would like to construct a new 24’ x 34’ garage.  The new garage would be for storage and a workshop.  It will have electricity, but no plumbing.  Mr. Holmes said that the new garage will be within 60 feet from the wetlands boundary.

Mr. Plasse said that it may be a good idea to put gutters on the garage and have a drywell.  Mr. Holmes said that he has never seen the brook in his backyard overflow in twenty-five years.  He said that that it flows into the retention pond at Castle Hill.

Mr. Plasse said that he would like to have Natural Resource Services (NRS) do a site visit of the property.  Ms. Plasse made a motion to hire NRS to inspect the property.  Mr. Pitler seconded the motion.  The motion was passed by Unanimous Vote.

Mr. Pitler made a motion to continue the hearing for Mr. Holmes until April 23rd.  Ms. Plasse seconded the motion.  The motion was passed by Unanimous Vote.

Ms. Plasse made a motion to renew the Commission’s $25.00 membership to the Metacomet Land Trust.  Mr. Pitler seconded the motion.  The motion was passed by Unanimous Vote.

The members signed an invoice for NRS.

Conservation Commission, Minutes of Meeting, April 3, 2012 continued,

Under new business, Mr. Plasse informed the members that Jan Reisma, the Park Director of the John H. Caffee Heritage Corridor, said that they might want to make a park out of the one acre parcel of open space land at the end of Farnum Street.

Mrs. Heiselmeyer said that she would be moving and would have to resign from the Commission at the end of May.  Mr. Plasse said that Marc Bergeron mentioned at the last Conservation Commission meeting that he would consider becoming a member again.  The secretary said that she would contact him to see what he decided.  

Ms. Plasse made a motion to adjourn.  Mrs. Heiselmeyer seconded the motion.  The motion was passed by Unanimous Vote.







Respectfully submitted,







Lisa A. Larue







Secretary

